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ROYAL BRITISH LEGION
Outwood Branch

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM

Dear Outwoodians,
We at RBL, along with other charities, have been forced to forego so many 
events this year including, sadly, the formal commemoration and celebration of 
the seventy-fifth anniversary of the end of the Second World War.  Now we are 
in danger of seriously impaired receipts from the Poppy Appeal, the Royal British 
Legion’s biggest fundraising campaign held every year in November during the 
period of Remembrance.  Without public contributions we cannot provide the life-
changing support that our Armed Forces community needs and deserves. 
YOUR POPPY APPEAL NEEDS YOU 
As usual the  Outwood RBL Branch will be asking local pubs and shops if they will 
be willing to host Poppy Collection Boxes but Covid 19 protocols might prevent 
them doing so. Many major chain stores have agreed to sell poppies at their 
check outs. There will be no door to door collections. However, there is another 
sure way you can support us. Please just log onto:

www.poppyshop.org.uk 
where you will find an extensive range of products from iconic poppy pins and 
jewellery to clothing, stationery, homeware and lots more.
100% of the proceeds goes towards funding the Legion’s ongoing work in 
supporting the Armed Forces community, both serving and ex-serving personnel 
and their families.  By shopping online at the Poppy Shop this Poppy Appeal,you're 
helping us to provide vital services and support, from expert guidance and 
advice,to recovery and rehabilitation.
If you prefer to make an online donation, just log onto:

www.britishlegion.org.uk  and type in 'Donations'.
In anticipation that you will be generous, as usual, under these very unusual 
circumstances, I thank you most sincerely on behalf of those worthy men and 
women whom we serve.  Men and women who have served us all with bravery 
and sacrifice.
Paul Daniels
Chairman
Outwood Branch of the Royal British Legion.

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL
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Rector's Ramblings
CHURCH NEWS

Last month I spent 14 days in quarantine, having had a 
summer break in France.  I rather enjoyed it!  I’m lucky 
to have a nice garden, including the space out the front 
and most of my work is computer or telephone based at 
the moment – even the Sunday services!
I was going to say it was my first experience of quarantine 
but then I realised I’d done it before!   The word quarantine 
comes from the Italian word for 40, quaranta, which was 
the number of days that ships arriving in Venice at the 
time of the Black Death had to isolate.
So quarantine was originally a period of 40 days, which was the length of time that 
I spent in the Sinai desert in 2014.  I was aware of the connection with 40 because 
before I went into the desert I’d read a novel by Jim Grace called Quarantine about 
a group of people who choose to spend 40 days in the desert, during which they 
encounter a solitary figure, and though not named as such, clearly based on the 
figure of Jesus. 

None of the characters in the novel had a very easy time, unlike the title character 
of another novel, Robinson Crusoe, who, although occasionally lonely, basically 
enjoys his 25 years of solitude until he meets Friday.  The author, Daniel Defoe, a 
devout Protestant Christian, gives Crusoe a copy of the Bible from the shipwreck 
and a religious conversion, in order to give him God for company.  Unlike Robinson 
Crusoe I didn’t have a Bible with me in the desert.  There had been those who had 
urged me to take one, shocked almost that I wasn’t, but I knew I didn’t want to take 
anything to read.  I wanted to spend time in solitude and find out what came out of 
me, not put anything else into me, so I took only a blank notebook and pen.

But not every Christian has found solitude an inspiring experience.  John Donne, 
who died 30 years before Defoe was born, was just as devout as Defoe, though 
in a different tradition, being a priest in the Church of England.  In 1623, when 
aged 51 and Dean of St. Paul’s Cathedral, he fell gravely ill. It was a time when 
epidemics of diseases such as typhoid and cholera were rife, and he was forced 
into isolation.  It was not a pleasant experience for him and he wrote: ‘As sickness 
is the greatest misery, so the greatest misery of sickness is solitude.’  It led him to 
write a meditation on his experience of sickness which contains the famous words 
‘no man is an island’.
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CHURCH NEWS
But not every Christian has found solitude an inspiring experience.  John Donne, 
who died 30 years before Defoe was born, was just as devout as Defoe, though 
in a different tradition, being a priest in the Church of England.  In 1623, when 
aged 51 and Dean of St. Paul’s Cathedral, he fell gravely ill. It was a time when 
epidemics of diseases such as typhoid and cholera were rife, and he was forced 
into isolation.  It was not a pleasant experience for him and he wrote: ‘As sickness 
is the greatest misery, so the greatest misery of sickness is solitude.’  It led him to 
write a meditation on his experience of sickness which contains the famous words 
‘no man is an island’.

And spending time in solitude and in the beauty of the natural world was the 
experience of another Christian poet, William Wordsworth, who most famously 
‘wandered lonely as a cloud’ in the Lake District and found joy in the company of 
a crowd of daffodils.  His poem ends with this verse:
				    For oft, when on my couch I lie
				    In vacant or in pensive mood,
				    They flash upon that inward eye
				    Which is the bliss of solitude;
				    And then my heart with pleasure fills,
				    And dances with the daffodils. 
‘The bliss of solitude’ is a lovely phrase and his experience of ‘wandering lonely 
as a cloud’ was one he rejoiced in and fondly remembered.  I can relate to his 
experiences, though my wanderings are on the South Downs rather than in the 
Lake District.  But Wordsworth’s experience is very different from Donne’s.  For 
Wordsworth solitude was ‘bliss’, marked by a feeling of aloneness and a positive 
experience.  For Donne, solitude was a ‘misery’, marked by a feeling of loneliness 
and a negative experience. 

And what about for me?  For me, I would say that solitude is a positive experience 
and loneliness is a negative one.  In the desert I was very solitary, but I was not 
lonely.  I had not one but two Man Fridays, who were with me all the time, not 
just at the end like Robinson Crusoe.  My two Bedouin guides fed and watered me 
and kept me safe.  But they also did something else, perhaps without realising it - 
their company nourished me.  Before I went, I didn’t realise how much that would 
matter.  They didn’t speak English so we couldn’t have a conversation but our shared 
humanity and simple togetherness, maybe chopping wood or carrying water, was 
in the end the most precious thing that the desert gave me and reminded me that 

continued on page 6 ....
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CHURCH NEWS

With love and prayers 
Nicholas 

Revd Nicholas Calver 
The Rectory, 5 The Acorns, Smallfield RH6 9QJ

Email: nicholas.calver@btinternet.com                 Tel: 01342 842224

though I have always found God in the beauty of nature, my deepest experiences 
of God have been through my encounters with those around me. 

And what about you?  All of us over the last few months have had some form 
of isolation imposed upon us, through lockdown, shielding or social distancing.  
How has that experience of isolation has been for you?  I’d really like to hear how 
you might answer that.  Do feel able to email, write or talk to me about it.  I’d love 
to know.

CHURCH SERVICES IN CHURCH, ONLINE AND ON CD
The Church is now open for private prayer each day.  Please follow the guidelines 
posted on the door.  A weekly service is posted on the church website.  
If you have internet access, go to www.windmillchurches.co.uk where you will 
see the current service listed at the top of the page – you just need to click on 
the name to access it.  
If you don’t have internet access but would like to be part of the weekly services, 
or know someone else who would appreciate them, ring or email Nicholas 
(01342 842224;  Nicholas.calver@btinternet.com) and he will arrange to get a 
service delivered on a CD.  At the time of this magazine going to press, we 
are planning to make it possible for people to listen to this recorded service in 
church on a Sunday at 11am.  Again, please follow all the guidelines, including 
the requirement to wear masks in church.

There is a new page on the website which enables you to give to the church 
securely and confidentially by Direct Debit, or by making a one-off donation. 
Church finances are particularly stretched while no services are taking place 
and reduced rental income and any help. Any support would be very gratefully 
received. 

Visit: www.windmillchurches.co.uk/online-giving
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D C Read Builders & Landscapers

‘Quality Workmanship’
01342 843023                                                   07706 467803                info@dcreadbuilders.vpweb.co.uk          

www.dcreadbuilders.co.uk

Outside In Locksmiths

Available 24 Hours

0800 772 39 72

Domestic, Commercial, Landlord.

Lock Outs, New Locks,
Lock Repairs.

Wooden, Upvc, Composite 
and Aluminium doors locks 

repaired.

Fully Insured. 

Free Quotes.

outsideinlocksmiths.co.uk
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OPENING TIMES
Monday CLOSED

Tuesday to Friday  9.30am - 16.00pm
Saturday  9.30am - 12.00pm
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Elizabeth Dyke

OUTWOOD WI

AUGUST & SEPTEMBER

Following an open air committee meeting in July, it was decided that the time had come 
to take advantage of the now less stringent rules on outdoor gatherings during the threat 
of Covid 19: we would hold “a socially distanced tea party”.  As a retired teacher, I never 
thought I would have to sit down again for four hours in order to prepare a detailed risk 
assessment for an afternoon event.  But we live in strange times, so when my WI friend 
and committee colleague, Jackie, suggested we should work as a team to create such a 
document for our August get together, I resisted the temptation to raise my eyes to heaven 
and we got on with the job of trying to keep our members safe.

Finally, after four missed monthly meetings, our Outwood WI group managed to see some 
old friends (numbers were strictly limited to 30) face to face on 4th August.  Luckily for us, 
our president Carolyn’s garden is very spacious and contains delightful areas separated 
by trees, shrubs and flower beds.  Many thanks to Carolyn for allowing us all to descend 
on her lovely, tranquil space.  We were able to establish a clear one way system and 
members could sit in small groups to enjoy each other’s company.  It was such a joy to 
hear the buzz of excited conversation as well as the expressions of surprised delight that 
accompanied the new arrivals.  Each member brought with her a portable seat and a cup 
for refreshments; the committee had worked hard to provide home-made cakes and tea.  
Strict adherence to the wearing of protective equipment in the baking and serving did 
nothing to detract from the deliciousness of the treats on offer. 

Good weather prevailed as we relished the opportunity to share three months of news. It 
will be a while before we can meet again as a whole group of fifty in our accustomed venue 
of the Lloyd Hall, but we were able to plan some small group outdoor events and activities 
for the next couple of months.  We remain determined to stay in touch, supporting each 
other in our common bond of friendship.

Since the time of writing the above, we have enjoyed another outdoor meeting of 30 
members early in September, but we are now restricted to groups of 6 so our forthcoming 
activities will all be virtual or below 6 people.
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Local teenager looking for;
Dog Walking, Dog Sitting, 

Baby Sitting, House Sitting, 
Gardening/Lawn Mowing, 

Car Washing 
and any other small jobs.

Please contact Patrick Smith
patchgymnast@aol.com

07884 121110

U
UKCraftFairs.com

Connecting the
Arts and Crafts

community

BABYSITTING
Reliable 16 year 

old girl from 
Outwood 

available for 
babysitting.

Please contact Keeva Martin
07821 736059

keeva@family-martin.co.uk
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NATURE WATCH

Mike F Johnson

After the searing temperatures of late July and the first half of August, the rest of the month 
was wet and cool but, while the bank holiday was a washout, the natural world let out a 
sigh of relief that was almost audible as the meadows and lawns turned green again within 

just a few days of the first rain for weeks.  However, the sun and plenty of sunshine returned for 
September giving us all an Indian summer.  After three lengthy periods of hot weather this year 
trees have been put under serious stress and this has been seen in the premature loss of leaves and 
autumn colouring appearing much earlier, such as the reddening of hawthorn berries that started 
to appear on bushes bordering the back fields in the last week of July.  Also, there is little doubt that 
tree diseases such as ash die-back will accelerate locally in the coming years.  Ash die-back which 
has been evident in the village over the last few years has progressively worsened and the bare top 
branches are getting longer and more obvious.  The horse chestnut leaf minor, which turn the leaves 
brown, has also been very active and although it doesn't directly kill the trees it certainly weakens 
them.    

On a brighter note an email in mid  August from Paul Pitts painted a picture of the natural world in 
his garden.  He recorded that whilst breakfasting down by the pond he saw a snake appear from the 
grassy bank and swim into the water lilies, and, that on the hottest day of the year he looked up to 
see what was flying around the house and rather than the expected swallow or house martin there 
was a bat trying to get under the tile cladding.  Due to its size he believed it was a horseshoe bat. 
To complete this picture I'll simply let his own words describe the scene - "Deer have been having a 
good nibble from the bark of a gingko tree in the garden and squirrels beat me to the walnuts again 
this year and stripped the tree.  The deer, ducks and parakeets are enjoying the apples and pears that 
have fallen .... at any one time there about two dozen ducks in the garden.  The top of Scott's Hill is 
very much a duck crossing from the Marl Pond.  Unfortunately some ducks have not made it to the 
other side - must tell the Council and perhaps they will put up a road sign with the toad crossing".

I never cease to be amazed that no matter how many 
times I walk through a piece of our natural world, 
every now and again I spot something for the first time.  
This was the case back in the third week of July when 
I spotted a small butterfly.   It was similar in size to 
the Gatekeeper but when at rest the wings were held 
open and revealed a beautiful pattern of yellowish 
orange and brown patches, edged in white, with three 
black spots on each section of the lower wings.  It was 
a Wall (Lasiomata megera),  so named because of its 
habit of resting on bare ground or walls.  It used to be 
widespread but has been in serious decline across the 
country since the 1970's and is mainly limited to coastal 
areas including the South Downs.  Yet another similarly 
coloured small butterfly appeared for the first time  in 
the garden this morning - a Small Copper (Lycaena 
phlaeas).  It's been a really great year for butterflies.
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Home or Office 
Desktop – Laptop – Network

Specialists
We Come to You!

On-site or pickup and return service

Fixed price repairs - 1000+ Clients       
25 yrs+ experience - No Fix No Fee 

Call Steve or Caroline  
01342 834267             

07771 666759
enquiries@sensiblepcsolutions.co.uk              

www.SensiblepcSolutions.co.uk 

KEEPING OUTWOOD 
BUG FREE FOR 16 YEARS
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CHARTERED DESIGNERS
PROJECT MANAGERS

Architecture   v Interior Design
Engineering   v Surveying

Town Planning   v   Project Management

For all aspects of building
design and construction

Contact Bill Morle FCSD MFPWS
01342 843336

email: bill@a-bdesigns.co.uk

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

Helgaz 
Flowers
Modern & Traditional Floristry

Flowers to suit all budgets
Weddings, Funerals

and all other occasions

01342 843777
helgazflowers@gmail.com
www.helgazflowers.co.uk

Please like us on xxx   
1b Wheelers Lane, Smallfield, Surrey RH6 9PT
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For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications please visit the 
website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council.

SEPTEMBER MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

Next Meeting: Tuesday October at 8pm  Venue TBA

A virtual Parish Council meeting was held by Zoom on 8th September.
Concern was expressed about potential expansion of the traveller site on Green Lane.  
The Planning Policy Team at Tandridge District Council will be asked to clarify why other 
potential sites in Tandridge aren’t being considered.

The Climate Change Group reported that the grant application has been turned down, but 
the funding authority has encouraged us to re-apply, which we will do in November.

A Sub-committee continues to work to oppose The Castle Inn ‘s application to convert it 
into a domestic dwelling.  The Parish Council’s bid to have The Castle declared an Asset 
of Community Value has been turned down but the Sub-Committee will seek to have this 
decision overturned.

The village has a new Neighbourhood Watch coordinator.  See details in the Neighbourhood 
Watch section of the Outwood News.

There will be prolonged disruption to traffic on Bones Lane, Dowlands Lane and West 
Park Road due to water works.

See ad below with information about the Rural Gigabit Voucher Scheme.

The Council are continuing to explore options to place a defibrillator at the Dog and Duck 
Pub. 

Gigabit-capable broadband connections offer the fastest and most reliable speeds available, and 
the Government is committed to a vision of a digitally connected Britain.
Homes and businesses in rural areas of the UK may be eligible for funding towards the cost of 
installing gigabit-capable broadband when part of a group scheme.
Rural premises with broadband speeds of less than 100Mbps can use vouchers worth £1,500 per 
home and up to £3,500 for each small to medium-sized business (SME) to support the cost of 
installing new fast and reliable connections.
Residents with Outwood post codes are eligible to apply visit gigabitvoucher.culture.gov.uk for 
further information
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CONTACT DETAILS

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Kevin Bourne		  07963 833154
Harry Fitzgerald		  01342 832475
Colin White		  tbc
COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Rose Thorn 		  01342 836852
TANDRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL
General			   01883 722000
Noise, dangerous structures, 
pest control, pollution, flooding, 
tree enforcement etc.
Amenity Services		 0800 7834843
Abandoned cars, flytipping, 
graffiti or vandalism.
Rubbish collection BIFFA	 01342 837346
Removal of unwanted vehicle	 01883 732998

www.tandridge.gov.uk
SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL
General			   03456 009009
Pot Holes			  0300 200 1003
Verge Cutting		  01342 837666

www.surreycc.gov.uk
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Claire Coutinho
Email: claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk
House of Commons (Direct Line)	020 7219 7643
Constituency Office Oxted	 01883 715782
MEP
Daniel Hannan		  020 7222 9000
GATWICK AIRPORT NOISE
Automated line 		  01293 311568
Flight tracker on Gatwick Airport website
REDHILL AERODROME NOISELINE
Please copy any response received 	 01737 888123
using this Noiseline to the Parish Clerk

NATIONAL TRUST
Harewoods Estate Office	 01342 843225
Lead Ranger - Mark Richards  - 07770 887679
Area Ranger - Eleanor Yoxhall - 07769 885991

www.nationaltrust.org.uk

LLOYD HALL
Booking Secretary
Jo-Ann Harvey		  07435 882640
E-mail: lloydhall.outwood@hotmail.co.uk
Management Committee Secretary
Jane Forbat 		  01342 842834
E-mail: lhmc@lloydhall.org

POLICE
Emergency Attendance 	 999
Report non-urgent incidents	 101

Crime Prevention Advice
Mark Howells

E-mail: mark.howells@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Tandridge Safer Neighbourhood Team 
E-mail: tandridge@surrey.pnn.police.uk

Neighbourhood Specialist Officer (NSO)
PC 40300 Kevin Stimson

Tel: 101 or M: 07720 061363
Email: kevin.stimson@surrey.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 12437 Conrad Cheeseman
Tel; 101

Email: Cheeseman12437@surrey.pnn.police.uk
PCSO 13539 Stuart Wren

TeL: 101 or  M: 07720 050768
Email: stuart.wren@surrey.pnn.police.uk

USEFUL NUMBERS:
PEST CONTROL (Rats, wasps etc.)
Balcombe Pest Control	 01444 811916
BIFFA Special Collections	01883 712333
                                                     (Option 2)  
Fridges, Freezers, Furniture etc.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Meetings are held each month except August and December 

PARISH CLERK
Lucinda Charlesworth	 E-mail: parish.clerk@outwood.org	 01342 843800
			   Brightleigh House, Millers Lane, Outwood, Surrey RH1 5PZ

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Mary Baldock	  Planning & National Trust	   mary.baldock@outwood.org	 842358
Barry Gosling	  Planning & Lloyd Hall	   	    barry.gosling@     ..  01293 775216 
Jane Howard	  Chair - Footpaths & Bridleways  	    jane.howard@outwood.org	  842456
Nick Wyer	  Vice Chair - Roads & Verges, Wells Field  nick.wyer@outwood.org	  841664
Rosie Yeldham	  Community Matters	                rosie.yeldham@outwood.org	 844642
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Note: 315 stops (and drops off) 
anywhere in the village when hailed.  
For simplicity the times are given for 

Millers Lane.
Please make timing adjustments 

for stopping elsewhere.

OFFICE OF THE POLICE & CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR SURREY

OUTWOOD’S 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT

315 Cruiser Service
Times to and from Redhill, but this bus also 

goes to Dormansland via Smallfield

 Monday to Friday only
 Leaves Millers Lane		  07.48
				    10.25
				    13.50

 The 10.25 and 13.50 buses also go 
 to East Surrey Hospital via Redhill.
 Buses leave the hospital at 12.15 
 and 17.05 to return to Outwood.

 Leaves Redhill Bus Station	 09.00
				    12.25
				    17.15
	             Fridays only	 15.37

 On school days there are also 
 buses from Millers Lane at 07.45

Buses4U
 Bookings and information: 01883 732791
 Website: 	 www.buses4u.org.uk

Bus passes are valid for Tandridge District 
Council residents but not for Reigate and 

Banstead DC residents.

Information provided by 
Outwood Parish Council E&OE

COMMUNITY 
SPEEDWATCH

David Munro
Police and Crime Commissioner 
The public can contact the Office of the Police and 
Crime Commissioner in the following ways:
Telephone: 	 01483 630 200
Email:	 SurreyPCC@surrey.police.uk
Website:	 www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk

The recent heatwave was too 
oppressive for us to mount any 
monitoring sessions and Surrey 
Police reports show only very 

limited activity around the other 
Speedwatch groups in the county.  
Abusive road users are still about.

However, we have just been 
out on Dayseys Hill with some 

reasonable success and will hope 
to continue here whilst conditions 
permit.  Other existing sites are 
mostly remote and, as such, do 

not give me sufficient confidence 
for personal safety at present.  

Also, with traffic volumes down, 
some would not yield worthwhile 

results to justify our time. 
Fingers crossed 2021 will be OK. 

KNOW YOUR LIMITS ...
and stay safe.
Nigel Shaw
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Love Lloyd Hall 50/50 Club
August Results

			   1st Prize 	 Ticket no: 23    		 £72.50
			   2nd Prize 	 Ticket no: 18		  £43.50
			   3rd Prize 	 Ticket no: 12		  £29.00

September Results
			   1st Prize 	 Ticket no: 08    		 £72.50
			   2nd Prize 	 Ticket no: 01		  £43.50
			   3rd Prize 	 Ticket no: 17		  £29.00

For details of the 50/50 club contact Robin Kirkland - robin@boralo.com

LLOYD  HALL 

Despite the cancellation of  the 
Outwood Show, the Summer 

Draw went ahead on 
Sunday 6th September, with 
the first prize being won by a 

surprised and delighted 
Yvonne Johnson.

The draw was held in aid of  
Lloyd Hall and 

St. Catherine's Hospice.

Both organisations would like 
to thank all those who bought 
tickets and most particularly 

those who donated prizes.

Your contributions were very 
much appreciated and will
make a difference in these 

difficult times.

OUTWOOD SUMMER DRAW
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Care and companionship where 

peace of mind comes as standard

Help and support with a range of 

activities from one of the UK’s leading 
nursing and care agencies. We offer;

•Personal Care •Companionship

•Support with domestic tasks 
•Support with daily living 

•Nursing care •Specialist care 

•Assisting with shopping 
•Personal health budgets 

•Direct payments •Respite care

• Sleep on call • Waking nights

redhill@prestige-nursing.co.uk
Redhill 01737 221 818 

100% PASTURE FED BEEF & PASTURE RAISED EGGS

EVERY SATURDAY 10AM - 2PM
FARM SHOP OPEN

WWW.BRIGHTLEIGHFARM.CO.UK
MILLERS LANE, OUTWOOD, SURREY, RH1 5PY

INFO@BRIGHTLEIGHFARM.CO.UK 07775 924 141
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Burstow Group of St. Catherine’s Hospice

100% PASTURE FED BEEF & PASTURE RAISED EGGS

EVERY SATURDAY 10AM - 2PM
FARM SHOP OPEN

WWW.BRIGHTLEIGHFARM.CO.UK
MILLERS LANE, OUTWOOD, SURREY, RH1 5PY

INFO@BRIGHTLEIGHFARM.CO.UK 07775 924 141

Burstow Group of St Catherine’s Hospice

BRING OR BUY HOME PRODUCE STALL has raised £3,284!
Thank you to all the wonderful bringers and buyers for the fantastic support you gave our

produce stall over the summer months. We could never have predicted how successful or

how much fun it would be. Sadly, due to the latest government restrictions we will not be

running the stall for the foreseeable future.

Race Night, Lloyd Hall – Saturday 10 October, cancelled due to restrictions.

‘At Home Quiz & Supper Night’ 

Saturday 14
th

 November
Brighten up a winter’s evening with a delicious 2 course meal from COOK 

(menu choice sent out the week before) ready to pop into the oven and delivered 

earlier in the day to your door! Online quiz evening starting at 5pm with timed 

rounds of questions via email, finishing with an interactive round and raffle after 

supper. 

Tickets; £15 per head or £20 to include raffle tickets.  Please help us raise much 

needed funds for the hospice while enjoying a tasty supper and light-hearted 

quiz. How can you resist!

For tickets or more information email Bernie at berniethomson@btinternet.com

Thank you

The Girls of the Burstow Friends of St Catherine’s Hospice
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Consultations Monday to Saturday 
9am - 7pm

24 hour care at our Redhill surgery  
by our own team of vets and nurses.

Gayton Veterinary Group
www.gayton.co.uk

Gayton House,  
40 Hatchlands Road,
Redhill, Surrey RH1 6AT

01737 761475

7 South Parade,  
Horley Row,
Horley, Surrey RH6 8BH

01293 771560

CHRIS ANDREWS 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

CITY & GUILDS HORTICULTURE

GRASS CUTTING, 
HEDGE CUTTING,

TREE & SHRUB PRUNING,
BEDS & BORDERS WEEDED 
& MAINTAINED, PLANTING,

GENERAL CLEARING & TIDYING
ESTABLISHED 20 YEARS 

REFERENCES AND PHOTOS AVAILABLE

CALL CHRIS 
TEL. 01342 841583   

MOB. 07810 748852
4 WHITEWOOD COTTAGES, WHITEWOOD LANE, 

HORNE, RH9 8JR

Want more from our open spaces?
Tandridge District Council is seeking 

the thoughts of residents and 
interested parties on how they would 
like the Council to provide, manage, 
maintain and get the best use out 

of the many parks and open spaces 
across the district, as part of its work 

on its draft Open Space Strategy. 
Respondents have from 

28th September until 5pm on 
Monday 9th November 2020 to 
give their views, by e-mailing 

openspaces@tandridge.gov.uk 
More information can be found at 
www.tandridge.gov.uk/openspace.
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S. Martin 
Garden Care
Specialist in the Pruning 

and Maintenance of plants

R.H.S Diploma in Horticulture

Member of Gardeners Guild

Please call 

07443 415541

SUSTAINABLE OUTWOOD – update
The summer has seen some significant developments as we continue to explore renewable energy options 
for Outwood.  While our grant application was commended by the Rural Community Energy Fund (RCEF), 
we have been asked to refine and resubmit it to meet an early November deadline.  Specifically, we have been 
asked to increase the size of the grant application to include additional specialist engineering expertise.  This 
will require the submission and review of further tender invitations to be agreed by the Parish Council, prior 
to application.
The momentum for rural communities to move away from a reliance on hydrocarbons to heat homes is 
growing.  Great Staughton in Cambridgeshire are at the same stage in their sustainability journey as we are 
(see http://greatstaughtonpc.org.uk/g0-heat-scheme-for-great-staughton/#more-2049), and closer to home, 
the installation of ground source heat pumps in Firle, East Sussex, will soon provide heating and hot water to 
the village as part of their commitment to reduce carbon emissions to net zero by 2030. 
The Bell has offered to host Terracycle recycling facilities in its car park, and is now able to accept crisp packets 
of any brand (flattened and in a plastic bag) for recycling since these are not currently accepted through the 
council’s recycling facilities.
Finally, while we had a limited response to our competition for a logo and tagline, the ‘Sustainable Outwood’ 
name was well received as a positive way to describe the project.  We will continue to work on ideas, and once 
we have secured funds from the RCEF, the Parish Council will use it to ramp up their community engagement 
activities and ensure everyone has a voice.
If you would like to get involved in any sustainable community initiative, you will be strongly supported and 
helped by the committee. 
Please contact us through the facebook page – www.facebook.com/Outwood-Climate-Change-Community - 
or directly to climate.change@outwood.org.
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1 The High Street
Nutfield, Redhill,
Surrey RH1 4HH
crownvets.com 
t: 01737 822250

Opening times:
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 6.30pm
Saturday 
9am - 11.30am

Miss Nicola Williams
Mr Michael Taylor

Consultation by 
appointment

Veterinary Clinic Now OpenTreating  Your  Pets  Like  Royalty PAUL RICHARDS 
UPHOLSTERY

All aspects of Upholstery 
and Re-Upholstery undertaken

Fabrics and Foams Available
Quality you CAN Afford

Traditional Workmanship by a Skilled Craftsman

All Upholstery Carried Out In Our Own Workshops

20 Years Experience
From Chairs to Chaise, Seats to Settees

Portfolio Available
Free Estimates and Advice

Trindles Farm, Plough Road, Smallfield, RH6 9JN

Phone/Fax: 01342 619277  
Mobile: 07949 510877

Paul.Richards.upholstery@gmail.com
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Jane Howard
 janeweston899@btinternet.com        01342 842456         07753 602656      

OUTWOOD
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
SEPTEMBER REPORT
I’m delighted to report that the village has a new Neighbourhood Watch 
Coordinator.

Jo Barber has volunteered to take over the position. I’m sure you will join 
me in wishing her well and thank her for taking on a role to make our 
community a safer place to live.

Her contact details are 07967 157402               jombarber@hotmail.com

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN OUTWOOD NEWS?
Please contact John Mankelow:   01342 842764

or e-mail:   anne.morle@outwood.org
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WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?
This space is just £70 p.a.

- only £7 per edition!

For more information 
and to check availability

please contact 
John Mankelow:   
01342 842764

or 
Anne Morle:

01342 843336
anne.morle@outwood.org

Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk
NOTE:  Please submit copy either as finished artwork (a PDF of the correct size) or, 
if using WORD, in the simplest form.  Please avoid using text boxes.  

OUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATES
         ISSUE                         	        COPY DATE
			 
	 November 					     16th October
	 December & January 2021			   13th November
	 February 2021					    15th January

Credit cards 
accepted

 PLUMBING   &   BATHROOMS
• Plumbing • Boiler • Bathroom – Installations & Maintenance
• Accessible Bathroom Adaptions • Wet Rooms • Cloakrooms

• Electrics, Plastering, Carpentry, Tiling, Decorating & General Maintenance
• Boiler Service • Landlord Gas Safety Inspections • Powerflushing

FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE call 07850 373955 or 01737 823888
www.homewoodheating.co.uk

166988

Contact	
  Pat	
  or	
  Adam	
  Carter
info@fusilierelectrical.co.uk

PART	
  P	
  CERTIFIED	
  	
  	
  	
  

NICEIC	
  APPROVED

www.fusilierelectrical.co.uk

01342	
  843883	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
07711	
  478890

DPC
Groundworks & Excavations

Dave Bridges
and 

Pete Gatwick Airport Noise Complaints
 

Aircraft noise complaints can be registered in the follow-
ing ways:

Fully insured 
Private and commercial
General maintenance

Drainage and Klargesters
Utility services

Earthworks and machine hire
Concrete surfaces 

Paving
Swimming pools

Extensions
General building

07969 661014Instagram : dpcgroundworks
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The best home 
to be in is 
your own
Having Home Instead Senior Care 
help me around the 
house means I don’t 
have to go anywhere.

If, like Stanley, you would like to remain 
in your own home, we can help. 

homeinstead.co.uk/reigate  
or call 01737 529 793
Each Home Instead Senior Care® franchise office is independently 
owned and operated. Copyright © Home Instead Senior Care 2019.

COMPANIONSHIP  |  MEALS AND NUTRITION 

PERSONAL CARE  |  MEMORY CARE

outwood 

Redhill | Oxted | Wimbledon | Teddington | Woking | Camberley 

harrops-hepburn.co.uk 01883 723712

It can be tricky when you are making major decisions in your 
life to know where to start. Providing legal advice is about 
understanding your perspective and exploring your concerns 
to help find the right solution for you. 

Writing, changing and 
challenging a Will

Trusts and estate admin

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship  
break down

FOR YOU AND 
YOUR FAMILY

Wills and power of attorney

Trusts and estate administration

Buying and selling property

Divorce and relationship breakdowns

Resolving disputes

Managing your business

FOR YOU AND YOUR 
FAMILY
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Traditional Roofing  •  Slating  •  Leadworks  •  Three Layer Flat Roofing  •  Horsham Stone  •  Velux Windows

Tel: 01293 784304 • Mob: 07768 695616 • info@folanandjohnson.co.uk • www.folanandjohnson.co.uk

• Handmade Clay Peg Tiles • 3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing • Traditional & Contemporary Tiling 
• Natural Slate • All Aspects of Leadwork to BS1178 • CSCS Compliant

REPUTATION FOR TOP QUALITY ROOFING

Established  in 1988

l   Handmade Clay Peg Tiles  l  3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing  l  Traditional & Contemporary Tiling

 l   Natural Slate  l  All aspects of Leadwork to BS1178

Traditional Roofing  •  Slating  •  Leadworks  •  Three Layer Flat Roofing  •  Horsham Stone  •  Velux Windows

Tel: 01293 784304 • Mob: 07768 695616 • info@folanandjohnson.co.uk • www.folanandjohnson.co.uk

• Handmade Clay Peg Tiles • 3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing • Traditional & Contemporary Tiling 
• Natural Slate • All Aspects of Leadwork to BS1178 • CSCS Compliant

REPUTATION FOR TOP QUALITY ROOFING

Established  in 1988

PAChandyman

serv ces

Tel: 01342 843348 | 07711 939370 | www.pac-handyman.co.uk
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PAC Handyman Services is 
your local solution to everyday
building, maintenance and 
installation projects within 
the home and garden. 


